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THE MISSION OF FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH IS TO MINISTER TO OUR CONGREGATION, THE COMMUNITY, AND 
THE WORLD, SO THAT ALL MAY EXPERIENCE THE LOVE AND GRACE OF GOD. 

  
 

Parish Nurse Moment - Ways You May Be Drinking Water Wrong 
COLD WATER: Cold water doesn®t narrow your blood vessels or make food harder to digest. It®s an easy way to cool down 
and hydrate when you®re hot. If you have a cold, warm water will help thin your mucus, but that®s about it.  
 
ADDING FRUITS OR VEGGIES: It may make your water tastier and more refreshing. But if you®re not careful, it can also Ĝll it 
with foodborne illness like salmonella and E.coli. That®s because when the rind isn®t clean, slicing into it moves bacteria to the 
flesh. Fruit and veggies sliced on the same board used to cut raw meat can also lead to foodborne illness. So can items not 
stored at the right temperature. Be sure to wash or scrub fruits and vegetables under running water.  

WHEN TAKING MEDICATION: Don®t just drink enough to get them down your throat. Use vitamins and medication as an    
opportunity to hydrate. Drinking a full glass of water also helps keep medicine from getting stuck in your esophagus and           
irritating it. It helps your body better absorb water-soluble vitamins, too.  

NOT REACHING FOR IT WHEN TIRED: Feeling fatigued and don®t know why? It could be a sign of dehydration. You don®t 
have to be sick or exercise hard to become dehydrated. Your body loses water all during the day! 

NOT TAKING YOUR TIME: A glass or two of water is Ĝne, but don®t wake up and chug a   
gallon. There®s no evidence it kickstarts your metabolism. And you don®t want to drink a lot 
before bed and spend all night in the bathroom, either. That disrupts your sleep. Sip slowly 
throughout the day instead. Experts recommend no more than one liter an hour. 

NOT DRINKING ENOUGH: Your body is mostly water and uses it in many ways. It helps   
digestion and can ease and ward off constipation or trouble pooping. It also flushes out toxins, 
stops kidney stones from forming, and hydrates your skin. The recommended minimum daily 
amount is 11.5 cups for women and 15.5 cups for men.  
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Ken Maubach 
Barb Petroski 
Karen Dainty 
Michael Hostens 
Sharon Polakow 

 

COMING TO FBC IN OCTOBER!   
FALL COOKIE DECORATING CLASS! 

Casey Collins will be hosting a fall cookie decorating class on        
October 19, 6 p.m. in Fellowship Hall, cost per attendee $10, all   
ingredients provided. If you are interested in attending, please 
RSVP to Casey at casey_collins@me.com or 256-503-5454. More           
information will be forthcoming!  
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Hello Church,  
 
The months of September and October bring with them exciting times for our church and our shared       
worship experiences. To kick things off is a new type of worship series in September called, The Music of 
the Christian Journey. This worship series will focus on four pieces of Christian music from throughout our 
faith®s history. The music ranges from Latin Gregorian chants, to African-American spirituals, and modern 
songs that have crossed over from Broadway to local Christian radio stations. Each Sunday in September 
should be an inspiring and uplifting experience, Ĝlled with music and reflection.  
 
In October we enter the season of campaign month. For the unfamiliar newcomers, every October we get 
ready for Consecration Sunday by praying about and reflecting on our church and its ministries. We ask that 
members Ĝll out pledge cards so that our leaders can best prepare for the year to come. This years          
October series will be ̄Jumping In,° which has also be our theme for the year as we navigate the unstable 
religious waters of today®s culture. As always we are striving to be vibrant, inclusive, and authentic in our 
Christian community. So get ready to JUMP IN!  
 
And if you want a head start, we®ve already had some generous folks start donating sponsorships for some 
of our beloved church events. So if you®d like to help sponsor something at the church, here are some 
things you might consider: Concerts in the Courtyard, Lenten Dinners, Christmas Concert guest musicians, 
new beautiful furniture for the courtyard, or anything where your heart feels led. 
 
Did you notice above? We are also thrilled to bring back the C̄oncerts in the Courtyard° this fall! Prior to 
Covid, Mark and I planned out the very Ĝrst C̄oncerts in the Courtyard° series of shows and they were very 
well attended (both by our church and the greater community). These concerts are around 45 minutes in 
length and feature musical talent from around the area. There will be simple snacks available in the warm 
room, and the concerts are held in our courtyard. Look further in the newsletter for the dates and             
performance schedule. There is limited seating so please, please, PLEASE make reservations with the 
church ofĜce.  
 
I am also very excited to tell you about a new ecumenical venture for our church called Youth Fellowship! 
Starting in September, we are joining together with various progressive churches around Peoria to have 
youth fellowship events. These are casual gatherings where our youth can meet and hangout and fellowship 
with other youth from similarly minded congregations. Look for the advertisement in the newsletter for the 
dates and locations.  
 
There are just a few more things I want to put on your radar. In October, I am teaching a course for the 
Osher Lifelong Learning Institute (OLLI) at Bradley University. My course will be a four week class    
covering the gospel of Mark. You are welcome to sign up and join me! Also in October, we will be hosting 
the GRR Area 3 Meeting on October 7th. Everyone in the church is welcome to attend; we®ll send out     
information about registration this month. And Ĝnally, on October 8 we will be hosting Missionaries John 
and Amanda Goode, global servants home from Hungary. I have heard their message and their ministry is 
wonderful. I hope that you will be in attendance on Sunday, October 8, to hear their story.  
 
Wow! That is a lot, I know. So get ready, my friends. Break out your pumpkin spice lattes; fall worship       
activities, fellowship and so much more are right around the corner.  
 
Serving Together, 
Dr. Rob Collins, Senior Pastor 

SEPTEMBER 2023  

Here®s a F̄EW° Things Coming up at FBC Peoria! 
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Rapid Response Team Update 
 
The team is continually working to address a number of issues in regards to church safety without imposing on a welcoming         
atmosphere. There have been several instances lately of people entering church either thought to be in the company of a member or 
entering through an open door to proceed to the ofĜce. As quite often our church administrator is alone in the building, it is necessary 
for all doors to be locked at all times. 
 
Because so many non-Sunday events/meetings/practices/rentals take place during the week, the team is working to design a plan 
that keeps the church safe but available for these times but to safely provide entrance for anyone not having a key. We are            
recommending changing the current key system to another, safer system which would allow the ofĜce to program keys/fobs, etc. for 
either constant or speciĜc times. It sounds complicated but hopefully will be a smooth change. We are also planning on doing a team 
rehearsal of Ĝre and tornado drills prior to asking the congregation to experience them. 
 
Our team will soon begin wearing sashes that identify us in case of any emergency. 
 
The team: Bob Klimko, Bobby Courtney, Ron Jacobs, Susan Turner, Dana Bradshaw, June and Beryl Fredell, Earl and Karen Pilgrim, 
Deb McGlothlen, and Jo Sternberg with help as needed from Vicki Weatherington and Kara Grove. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

First Baptist®s Concerts in the Courtyard series continues this fall, with 
three performances taking place in our courtyard on Wednesday        
evenings: 
 
Wednesday, September 20    6:00 p.m.  Joshua Russell, solo piano 
Wednesday, September 27    6:00 p.m.  River Valley Brass Quintet 
Wednesday, October 4           6:00 p.m.  Guido Sünchez,  
           Portuguese classical guitar 

 
Save the dates and stay tuned for more information about these          

incredible performers! 

PLAN ON JOINING US!   All ages are welcome!   

On Saturday, September 23, 2023, 10:30 -12 noon in the Parlor, Susan Turner will 
be continuing Card Design! THERE IS NO PRIOR EXPERIENCE NEEDED! Join us 
for paper crafting, an easy, simple and fun way to make cards for every occasion. 
During the class, you will make two cards to share. Believe us that are attending, it 
is easy and fun getting together. Samples are available for viewing in the         
ofĜce. To ensure sufĜcient supplies for all participants, please RSVP to the church 
ofĜce via email, ofĜce@fbcpeoria.org, or phone, 309-682-5491, no later than September 20th. 

Fall Church Yard Cleanup Day 
Our fall church yard cleanup will take place on Saturday, October 21. All help is welcome and encouraged! 
The day will begin with a light breakfast at 8:00 a.m.; then the work will commence. Feel free to do any task 
that will help to keep our church property looking nice. There will be a list of things to do if you would like 
some guidance. If you like to wash windows, there are deĜnitely some very needy windows!.  

The Board of Trustees 

The MUGS group along with Pastor Rob celebrated 
Bonna Zimmerman®s birthday this past month. Their 
afternoon was full of fun stories, loving conversation, 
and plenty of cake and ice-cream.  

We were saddened to learn of the death 
of Ruth White on June 27 of this year in 
Woodstock, Georgia. Ruth was a        
longtime and devoted member of First 
Baptist Church. She sang in the choir and 
assumed many lay leadership roles. Our 
sympathy is with her son, Roger, and the 
entire White family. 
 
The Missions Board would like to thank 
everyone for their generous donations to 
the communion Sunday food drive.  The 
shopping cart was overflowing!!! 


